SHREWSBURY TOWN COUNCILAgenda No
12.1


Youth Service Delivery Committee
Meeting held at the Guildhall, Frankwell Quay, Shrewsbury
At 4.00pm on Thursday 23 June 2016

PRESENT – Councillors Mosley (Chairman), Mrs P Moseley, Mrs K Owen & Pardy

IN ATTENDANCE – Andy Watkin (Responsible Financial Officer), Adam Purnell (Youth & Community Development Officer) & Hilary Humphries (Admin Assistant).

APOLOGIES – Councillor Kenny, Helen Ball.
[bookmark: _GoBack]

1/16	DECLARATION OF INTEREST IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE CODE OF CONDUCT

Councillor Mosley declared a non-pecuniary interest in Flaxivity as he was Chairman of the Friends of Flaxmill and runs a youth session at that location.
 
Councillors Mosley, Mrs Moseley & Pardy declared non-pecuniary interests as both Town & Unitary Councillors in any matters relating to agreements between both Councils.

2/16	MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

The minutes of the last meeting held on 21st March 2016 were submitted as circulated and read.

RESOLVED:

That the minutes of the Youth Service Delivery Committee meeting held on 21st March 2016 be approved and signed as a correct record.

3/16	MATTERS ARISING

There were no matters arising.

4/16	UPDATE ON YOUTH SERVICES DELIVERY

The Youth & Community Development Officer provided members with figures showing steady attendance at the four sessions despite minor fluctuations which are dependent on factors outside the control of Youth Services, and explained some of the problems that have arisen as the service becomes established including behavioural issues and the disciplinary procedures being implemented to combat bad behaviour.

The Youth & Community Development Officer also reported on the development of a Youth Forum in conjunction with staff at The Hive to set up various activities around the town which could include film screenings and open mic nights at there.

Other activities, including the Priory School project to design two floral features, social education workshops – which has the potential to generate an income stream for the Town Council – and a proposed angling club as a way to help young people overcome their bad behaviour, were also discussed.

Members were advised about staffing matters and that new staff were being taken on to replace those who have left.
Discussions also covered work on the NCS project, use of the various locations and the potential to increase capacity for additional sessions in the future.

The RFO provided members with a summary of costs incurred with the running of Youth Services and that costs so far are as predicted.  Members were also advised of the likely charges for future use of premises in various locations and the possibility of generating an income stream for the Town Council to cover the costs of the Youth Services department.

5/15	PROPOSALS FOR SERVICE DELIVERY FOR THE 2016/17 ACADEMIC YEAR

The Youth & Community Development Officer raised the issue of changing the Youth Session at Flaxivity from a Monday to a Tuesday to coincide with Ramped as a short-term measure to cater for all ages.

(16.50 – Councillor Mrs P Moseley left the meeting)

The Youth & Community Development Officer discussed minor amendments to other sessions although the Chairman expressed concern that the Monday session at Flaxivity was being withdrawn and would like to see more promotion of this venue before the schools break up for the summer.

(17.10 – Councillor Mrs K Owen left the meeting)

6/16	USE OF BUILDINGS FOR YOUTH ACTIVITY

The Chairman referred members to The Town Clerk’s e-mail and the premises currently used for the Youth sessions, which members discussed and felt that efforts should be concentrated on The Grange as a possible HQ for Youth Services.

RESOLVED:

That the Town Clerk reports back to the Committee when more information is available.

7/16	EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED:

That in accordance with s1(2) Public Bodies (admission of Meetings) Act 1960, members of the public be excluded from the meeting on the grounds that the following items being considered involve the disclosure of confidential information.

8/16	RECRUITMENT & PERSONNEL ISSUES

8.1	The Youth & Community Development Officer advised members that he was working on appraisals for Youth Workers.

(The Youth & Community Development Officer was asked to leave the meeting for discussions
on his employment and duly left the meeting)

8.2	The Committee discussed the probationary period for the Youth & Community Development Officer.

RESOLVED:

That the Town Clerk be given delegated authority to procced with probationary periods for the Youth & Community Development Officer and Youth Workers.


9/16	POTENTIAL OF YOUTH SERVICE GOING FORWARD

The Chairman referred the remaining member to the Town Clerk’s e-mail and the potential for additional services being taken on by the Town Council with associated funding and transfer of personnel issues.  Whilst it was agreed in principle that Disability Youth Sessions should be taken on, there is a need for more information on all aspects of the transfer before a definitive decision can be taken.

RESOLVED:

That the Town Clerk reports back to the Committee with more information in due course.
